
 

            
 

                     
 

                                        
                                   

 
                                      

                                    
                                    
                                           
                         

 

 

Shoemaker, Brianna@DWR 

From: Leland Frayseth <leland.frayseth@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, August 30, 2022 8:53 PM
To: Arthur, Samantha@CWC; Makler, Alexandre(Alex)@CWC; Curtin, Daniel@CWC; Swanson, 

Matthew@CWC; Gallagher, Kimberly@CWC; Steiner, Fern@CWC; Solorio, Jose@CWC; California 
Water Commission; Shoemaker, Brianna@DWR; Young, Amy@DWR; Cambra, Paul@CWC; Yun, 
Joseph@DWR; John Cunningham; john@goldenstatesalmon.org; Obegi, Doug; Dan Bacher; Scott 
Anderson; syarbrough@sitesproject.org; aforsythe@sitesproject.org; jbrown@sitesproject.org; Davis-
Fadtke, Kristal@Wildlife; Bonham, Chuck@Wildlife; Katja 

Subject: Sites Reservoir - Leadership failure and accountability 

Subject: Sites Reservoir ‐ Leadership failure and accountability 

Dear CWC Commissioners, Sites Reservoir JPA Directors, Staff and the Public, 

This is my 49th letter to the California Water Commission (CWC). Please embed this public comment into the 16 Sept 
2022 Sites Reservoir Joint Powers Authority (JPA) Board and 21 Sept 2022 CWC meeting agendas under public comment. 

I enjoy rowing, swimming and fishing in the Sacramento San Joaquin Delta. Sites Reservoir has failed me due to 
leadership failure through vacillating project scope. It is time to hold the leaders responsible accountable by asking for 
their resignations so please consider this my request for Sites JPA Directors resignations. CWC Staff, please return Sites 
Early Funding invoices to the JPA that were received prior to 18 Mar 2022 as "Non Reimbursable". The Sites JPA's 18 
Mar 2022 meeting, agenda item 2.1, is the most recent scope do over. 
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I believe when Sites project estimators dial in 100 years of inflation adjusted electricity costs to pump water uphill into 
the reservoir and 100 years of inflation adjusted liquid oxygen costs to control reservoir algal blooms this project will be 
astronomically expensive. Liquid oxygen is costly and energy intensive to manufacture and there is not the capacity to 
manufacture it on the scale needed to control algal blooms in California that are popping up everywhere. I do not think 
any fisherwoman or fisherman would approve of California Fish and Wildlife subsidizing Sites off‐stream reservoir 
Operations and Maintenance costs; that is a crazy idea. 

I believe the West's Colorado, Sacramento and San Joaquin rivers do not have enough water to fill existing reservoirs 
now and in the foreseeable future and building new off‐stream reservoirs is wasteful and unnecessary. California 
agriculture is 2.6% of GDP farmers and ranchers need to move to the Mississippi river basin where there is an 
abundance of water. We do not have water, it does not rain and snow here anymore. 

Thank you for reading this comment and studying the embedded images. 

Leland Frayseth 
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